
Minutes of the Meeting of Stradbroke Parish Council

held at the Community Centre, Stradbroke 

Monday, 12th October 2015 
Present: Peter Smith, Gerald Jenkins, Maureen John, Velda Lummis, Caroline Barnes, Oliver Last, Stuart Gemmill, Nick Stones
In attendance: Cllr Julie Flatman, Cllr Guy McGregor, Odile Wladon (Clerk), 5 members of the public attended the meeting.

Public forum:  No items were brought to the attention of the council at this point.

	
	
	Action

	15.1
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	

	15.2
	Apologies for Absence were received from George Chaplin, Ellie Wharton, Ollie Coles,  Don Darling, Richard Pierce-Saunderson.  These absences were accepted. Apologies were also received from PCSO Kane Martin.
	

	15.3
	There were no declarations of interest received
	

	15.4
	Dispensations – no requests received
	

	15.5
15.5.1
15.5.2
	Minutes of the last meeting:

14th September 2015 minutes were accepted by majority vote with one abstention, proposed by OL,  seconded by PS.
Matters arising from Minutes:  The clerk was asked to check who made the offer to purchase the photocopier and to follow up the request.
	Clerk

	15.6

15.6.1

15.6.2
15.6.3
	Accounts:
Bank Balance at 31 September 2015: £80,452.44
Unpresented cheques totalling:  £855.30.

Balance at 31st September 2015: £79,597.14
Cheques for Approval as per appended list. 
Points 15.6.1 and 15.6.2 were approved unanimously.

Proposed by OL, Seconded by SG

A letter requesting a donation towards the cost of a wreath for Remembrance Day was read out. A donation towards the Poppy Appeal was approved and a cheque for £50 was raised and signed. Proposed by NS, seconded by GJ
The Clerk circulated a quarterly report of expenditure vs Budget – a copy is appended to the minutes.
	

	15.7

15.7.1
15.7.2
15.7.3
15.7.4

	Matters of Report:

Notice Boards – GJ advised that the design was being reviewed.
Village Sign – MJ reported that Kay was investigating where to source the paint and a little more time was needed before work could be carried out.
Flag Raising- no report for this meeting

Bench on Queen Street – the bench has now been ordered.  Miss Warne has made a donation of £500 for the bench in memory of her Grandparents and Parents.  The councillors noted their thanks for this generous gesture and asked for the Chair to write a letter of thanks.
	GJ

SG


	15.8
	Improvements to play facilities: It was noted that EW and DD visited the two local schools to gather information on what the children felt was needed.
	

	15.9

	Training for Councillors: no training had been undertaken since the last meeting.

The clerk informed councillors of a leadership skills course offered by SALC, together with a gritting workshop offered by the emergency planning unit.
	

	15.10

	New Clerk: A letter from an insurance company confirming they had been informed that the Clerk would be working on behalf of the Parish Council from home was noted.
	

	15.11
	Neighbourhood Planning: A report from Gillian Rennie-Dunkerley was noted. It detailed the progress to date on the questionnaire.
	

	15.12
15.12.1.i
15.12.1ii
15.12.2

15.12.3
15.12.4
15.12.5
	Risk Assessment:

Community Centre Play Park and Fitness Track – PS reported that he had visited the area about a week prior to the meeting and that all was fine, if not a little tired looking.
The clerk is to ask M Hammond to cut the grass in front of the storage shed.  The Clerk will also check the contract for grass cutting and report back on what is included.
Westhall Play Park – no report available

Cemetery  - no report available

Permissive Path – no report available
It was reported by GJ that the broken plank on the bridge has been reported to Suffolk County Council.
	Clerk

	15.13
15.13.1

15.13.2

15.13.3

15.13.3i

15.13.3ii

15.13.3iii
	Planning:

Applications for consideration:    
3074/15  create 9 additional parking spaces              New Street Close, IP21 5JH
After discussion it was agreed that no vote on this application would be taken.  OL via the Clerk would write instead to Mid Suffolk raising concerns that the plan lacked landscaping ideas.
Results of planning applications considered by MSDC since the PC last met. The following applications have now been granted:

3083/15    Pink Cottage, Queen Street
Other Planning Matters: 

The Chairman informed the meeting that approval had been granted for development of buildings at Valley Farm.  This was granted under permitted development and was not sent out for consultation.
A letter from Cllr Sarah Stamp re “Call for Sites” was read and noted at the meeting.

OL had contacted John Pateman-Gee concerning the S106 award following the approval of Grove Farm development; he was informed that this was still in the process of being written up.
	Clerk

	15.14
	Recording equipment – there was no report this month.
	

	15.15

15.15.1
15.15.2
	Stradbroke Directory  
The cost of printing the directory would be just over £100, it was agreed unanimously that the Parish Council would pay this cost.  Proposed by PS, seconded by NS.
Small list of corrections will be submitted for publication in the Stradbroke Monthly.  A small number of reprinted directories will be available in the Library or from GJ.
	

	15.16
	Village of the Year Grant – it was unanimously agreed that the £200 prize should be used to finance the repainting of the village sign any leftover funds will be put towards the updating of the play equipment.
	

	15.17
15.17.1
15.17.2

15.17.3
	Clerk’s Report.
The Clerk informed the meeting that the complaint to the Information Commissioner’s Office was withdrawn at the beginning of October and the issue is now closed.
The Clerk has been informed by Suffolk County Council’s highway’s department that the broken traffic calming sign in Westhall is unrepairable.  The Clerk will forward information received to Cllr McGregor.
The Clerk had received a report of a near collision on the corner of Queen Street and Church Street due to cars being parked to close to the corner.  The Clerk will raise this matter with PCSO Martin and highways.
	Clerk
Clerk

	15.18
15.18.1
15.18.2

15.18.3

15.18.4

15.18.5

15.18.6

15.18.7
	Correspondence
A letter was received from the Development Team of the Stradbroke Sports and Community Centre.  All users are asked to submit ideas on potential improvements to the centre are asked to submit this by 1st November 2015. 
OL raised a question concerning S106 money being held by Mid Suffolk totally appx £27,000.  The council would like to know if this money can be used now to help improve the play equipment. NS will report back to the Parish Council on developments. This will be an agenda item at the next meeting.
A letter was received from Gareth Wilson, T/Chief Constable informing that PCSO will no longer be able to attend Parish Council meeting.  SG will write to Tim Passmore expressing the parish council’s concern over this issue.

An Email was received from Mr Smith concerning the broken sign in Westhall and overhanging trees.  The Clerk will contact highways concerning the trees.
Further to correspondence received last month, it was noted that Stradisphere 2016 will take place Friday 8th July 2016 to Monday 11th July 2016.
An invitation to the Town and Parish Liaison Meetings has been received.  The Chairman and Clerk will attend the meeting at 10am on 5th November.

An email was received concerning celebrations for HM The Queen’s 90th Birthday.  It was agreed that this should be an agenda item early in the new year.

An email was read out from Mr Pearson in which he informed the Parish Council that he had contacted Mid-Suffolk concerning building work being carried out at Havensfield Farm. 
	NS

SG
Clerk
Clerk



	15.19
15.19.1.i
15.19.1.ii

15.19.1.iii

15.19.2.i

15.19.2.ii

15.19.3i

15.19.3ii

15.19.3iii
	Reports from County & District Councillors and the Community Beat Officer
Cllr McGregor informed the meeting that the budget for next year will see a reduction in money available for the Library Service however he confirmed that no library will be closed.

Cllr McGregor will raise the matter of the sign at Westhall with the new County Surveyor.  This will be as part of a general overview of slowing traffic in Stradbroke.  There will be money available for traffic improvements from the transport budget. Cllr McGregor will ask the surveyor for advice and costings. Clerk to forward the email she had received from Highways concerning the sign.
Cllr McGregor was pleased to inform the meeting that there had been an improvement in the standard of education in Suffolk with improved results this year.

Cllr Flatman advised that the locality award will be split between the 3 parishes.  She gave OL the paperwork required to formally submit a bid.
Cllr Flatman suggested that the parish council may wish to look at submitting joint bids with another parish council when applying from grants for replacement of the play equipment.

PCSO Martin advised that there no reported crimes this month.

The next PCSO Roadshow will be on Tuesday, 17th November. The clerk will write to PCSO Martin to find out the time.

PCSO Martin also advised it seems unlikely that officers will be able to attend Parish Council meetings.
	Clerk

OL

Clerk

	15.20
15.20.1

15.20.2

15.20.3


	Matters of Information 
Trevor Carrison has advised that people are depositing their dog’s mess in the dustbins instead of the bins provided for this purpose.  The Clerk will add this to her Parish Pump report.
NS advised that he had purchased new broom heads for Trevor Carrison and will submit the invoice once received.

MJ advised that there are some street lights not working properly.  The Clerk asked if the post numbers could be sent to her and she will inform Suffolk County Council.
	Clerk

Clerk

	15.21
	Matters for inclusion in the Agenda of the Meeting of the Parish Council – 9th November 2015 are noted within the minutes.
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.20 hrs.

Signed:  S Gemmill
9th November 2015

             Chairman
106

